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Draft Meeting Summary

Placer County Water Agency (PCWA) hosted a stakeholder meeting for the Middle Fork American River Project (MFP).  The key agenda item for this meeting was to discuss PCWA’s approach to filing the draft license application by October 1, 2010.  A handout packet containing copies of the meeting presentation materials (referenced by handout number) was provided to the meeting participants. 

Meeting Summary

The meeting summary is organized by agenda item.  Each agenda item includes a brief overview of the agenda topic followed by a summary of key decisions or action items, if any.  

The following summarizes a number of MFP relicensing administrative issues and announcements. 

· Introductions/Review Agenda (Handout No. 1):  The facilitator opened the meeting and asked everyone to introduce themselves.  The Plenary reviewed and approved the agenda.
· Administrative Issues (Handout No. 2):   The Plenary approved the November 2, 2009 draft meeting summary. 
· Relicensing Process Update (Handout No. 3): Ed Bianchi, Entrix, discussed and provided a PowerPoint presentation on the following topics:
· Key Milestones for 2010 – PCWA’s major milestone for 2010 will be to file the draft license application with FERC by October 1, 2010.  Additional meeting dates have been scheduled to facilitate achievement of this milestone.
· Progress Report and Meeting – On February 2, 2010, PCWA will hold an Annual Progress Report Meeting.  FERC representatives will participate in this meeting via conference phone.  The meeting will focus on the work completed in 2009.
· Technical Study Update: 
· Ongoing Field Studies – Three technical study plans require 2010 field work: AQ 9 - Geomorphology; LAND 1 – Transportation System; and REC 4 – Stream-based Recreation Opportunities.
· Technical Study Report Distribution – Ed Bianchi provided a table showing the anticipated release dates for the outstanding technical study reports to be reviewed and approved by stakeholders.
· Approach for Development of FERC Jurisdictional PM&E Measures and Non-Jurisdictional Agreements – PCWA provided an approach and flow chart diagram for structuring the PM&E (Protection, Mitigation, and Enhancement) measure discussions and process for documenting the approvals.  
Other discussions followed:

The Plenary asked how PCWA will present and provide the operations model to the Plenary, and how the model runs will operate/function. PCWA stated that a model overview presentation will be provided to the Plenary (scheduled for February 24);
Additional meetings with stakeholders are necessary to clarify the NEPA/CEQA requirements for addressing FERC PM&Es and non-FERC agreements.

· 2010 Meeting Calendar (Handout No. 4) – The Plenary agreed to schedule additional management plan meetings during the specific technical working group meeting.  For example, the HPMP (Historic Properties Management Plan) meeting will be scheduled at a Cultural Resources Technical Working Group meeting.
· Identify Action Items, Key Decisions, and Bin items
· The Plenary requested and PCWA agreed to forward formal FERC comments to the Plenary.  
Adjournment

Feb 2, 2010
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